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Staff Report 
Item 12a 

________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Meeting Date:  July 15, 2014 
 
Applicant:   William Shepler, Architect 
    Ralph Sanchez 
 
Application Number: H14-01-1103 
 
Address:   #527 Margaret Street 
   
Description of Work: Restore original historic structure. New one story 

addition. New dip pool. 
 
Building Facts: The house was listed as an altered contributing 

structure in the 1982 survey. The structure has an 
active front yard easement with the City. The 
proposed project received an administrative variance 
approval on June 17, 2014. 

 
Guidelines Cited in 
Review: Guidelines for Decorative Elements and Details (page 

24), specifically guideline1. 
  
 Roofing (page 26), specifically guideline 4.  
 

Guidelines for Additions (pages 36-38a), specific 
guidelines 1 through 8. 

 
 Guidelines for Decks and Pools (pages 39-40) 
  
 Guidelines for Air Conditioning Units  (pages 42-43), 

specifically guideline 4. 
 

 
Staff Analysis 

 
The Certificate of Appropriateness proposes the restoration of a historic house 
and a new one story addition that will replace a two story one on the back of the 
house. The plan includes a new front porch built in wood where decorative 
brackets are added to new posts. The plans also include a one story addition to 
be attached on the back of the structure. The plans depicts that the house will 
be raised 6” from its actual height, but this is not included in the application. 
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The new addition will have a new gable roof that will run from the back of the 
main roof and on its back façade will be almost transparent, where aluminum 
glass doors and windows are proposed. All windows in the historic portion of 
the house and units facing the street will be wood, windows on the addition and 
on non-historic portions of the house will be in aluminum. The addition will 
have hardiboard siding. 
 
The plan also includes a condenser unit to be installed in the south side of the 
roof with lovers to screen it. The plans depict a swimming pool on the back 
portion of the site as well as a deck. 
 

Consistency with Guidelines 
 
It is staff’s opinion that the proposed plans are in conflict with some of the 
guidelines as specified;   
 

1. The proposed decorative brackets in the new front porch are 
speculative at this point. Staff has not found any evidence that 
such decorative element where original to the house. 

 
2. The site has a large back yard that can accommodate the unit 

instead of installing it on a roof. Installation of units on a gable 
roof is not traditional; the unit will require a metal platform to 
be built over the sloped roof and security guards (louvers in 
this case) of at least 42” height as per Florida Building Code.  

 
3. The new back roof will be of the same height than the main 

roof. Lowering the ridge may be an appropriate solution in 
order to distinct the historic form of the roof with the new one 
and will also lower the scale of the addition.  

 
 

With the exception of the three items discussed it is staff’s opinion that the 
other elements included in the application are consistent with the guidelines.  
 
 
 
















































































